Brief Notes from the Virtual Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 22nd November 2021
Present:-  Elliott Bermudez-Galton, Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Lesley Smith, Rupert Leggett, William Baldwin, Margaret Howe, Avril Binns, Vivienne Lane and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Matters arising from the minutes of 22nd June meeting 2020
2. Christmas Party - Gill
3. New Online Consultation Process - Elliott
4. New Consulting and Admin. Rooms - Gill
5. Flu and COVID booster programmes – Gill
6. Any other business
7. Date and time of next meeting
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Matters arising from the minutes of 22nd June meeting - there were no matters arising from the minutes.

2. Christmas party - small hampers instead of meeting up? - Elliott to send a message to the spread Eagle to see if they would provide the hampers. Elliott to email the group with a suggested date to reconvene to discuss this further.

3. New online consultation process - Elliott said that there have been quite a lot of negative comments regarding the new on-line consultation system. Dr. Yoxall explained that prior to the new system, the next routine appointment was a 6 week wait and that the GPs were completely overwhelmed with same day requests for an appointment due to the length of the routine wait.

With this new system patients are generally waiting no longer than two weeks for a routine appointment. This enables the doctors to prioritise who needs appointments. Many patients are seen within a few days and are prioritised according to clinical need. Under the old system unless the patient classed their problem as an emergency, someone who may be in a lot of discomfort would have had to have waited the same amount of time as someone wishing to discuss something non-urgent such as hair loss. Dr. Yoxall explained that, although there have been some negative comments, there have also been a lot of very positive comments from patients who really like the convenience of being able to explain their symptoms and send the form on-line.   Dr. Yoxall also pointed out that if anyone is unable or unwilling to complete an online consultation form, then the receptionist will do it for them over the ‘phone.  Elliott has been having trouble accessing the online consultation system from his mobile devices. Gill to look into this.

4. New Consulting and Administration Rooms - Gill told the group that the existing admin. room is being converted to a consulting room in the next couple of weeks and that also another admin. room in the health centre is being split in half to make a second new consulting room. Plans have been drawn up but no date has been given for the second part of the programme as yet.

5. Covid Booster and Flu Programmes - The practice has given over 2000 flu vaccines which is a record number and have been doing Covid boosters at Tonge Moor Health Centre for the last few weeks including several Saturday clinics. The clinics are entirely staffed by practice staff plus some volunteers helping out in the waiting room.

6. Any other business - William has offered to resign as he hasn’t been able to join in with these meetings virtually but no one wanted this to happen!
Rupert had asked how the doctors were coping with the increased workload and negative press. Dr. Yoxall replied that everyone is really struggling and that they are all working extremely hard and consulting with more patients than ever.  There have also been a lot of negative comments about the telephone not being answered. There are two lines into the surgery and the receptionists are answering approximately 400 calls a day. Unfortunately there have been some issues with the ‘phone system where the answer machine automatically comes on when people contact the surgery via a mobile phone.  Gill has been advised that this is a mobile network issue rather than an issue with the practice ‘phone system and that there is nothing that can be done at the moment regarding this.  The practice is however having an upgrade to the ‘phone system in the next couple of weeks which will include a call queueing system as well as the ability to record telephone calls.

7. Date and time of next meeting - this is to be decided by Elliott once he has had chance to talk to the spread Eagle regarding the hampers.

